
 Black Knights Car Club
Estherview, Iowa

September 3, 2024

               The Black Knights Car Club of Estherview, Iowa September 3, 2024 meeting was held at the 
Estherview, Iowa VFW. President Denny Houseman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with 21 in 
attendance.

Secretary's Report:
               The August 2024 meeting minutes were read by Secretary Gary Crandall. The minutes were 
approved as read.

Treasures's Report:
               The Club has a positive cash balance at the end of August.
               The Spencer Drags liability event insurance has been paid. The total was $3635.00.
               The Lakes Car Show profit was $2963.15. There were 99 cars participating at the Lakes 
Show.
               Thankyou to everyone who has paid their 2024 membership dues. Dues are $20.00 annually. 
The dues can be paid at the monthly meetings or mailed to Robert L'Heareux at 1517 250th Ave. Spirit 
Lake, Iowa 51360.
               The Black Knights Car Club has made $56,600.00 in donations over the years.

Correspondence:
               President Denny Houseman met with a participant from the Estherview Sweet Corn Days Car 
Show who had some suggestions and qwestions about the Club and procedures involved in the car 
show. Denny said they had a good meeting and the individual joined the Club. He paid 2024 and 2025 
dues.
               Several positive comments on Lakes Show. Participants liked that everything was done in 
timely manner. Trophies were handed out on time.
               Several constuctive criticisms. There was a naked lady painted on the back of vehicle. Being 
it was a family event the vehicle owner was made aware of this complaint. Some 50/50 tickets were 
sold and were not tore off and separated. There was confusion on the classification of a corvette 
convertible and a 1963 Impala was classified as a muscle car.
               Storm Lake Car Show had 140 cars. Their trophies were smaller . All singles no doubles.
               Sheldon Car Show had a cruise and a burn out contest.

Business:
               New FFA Administrator in Spencer Airport. Expressed concern about Drags on runways. 
Cannot be done on Federal funded runways. Erik passed on the information that this was being done on
a taxi – lane and was permitted. Gave them the information on how the drags are operated and safety 
procedures involved
               Fire department and ambulance crews are set up for the Drags.
               Have not heard from the sponsor from Glenview.



               First Sunday of Spencer Fair members can get free parking on East end.
               There will be a Black Knights Car parked under the Grandstand. An orange Studebaker 
pickup.

Adjourned:
               Motion was made and approved to adjourne at 7:23 pm.

Submitted by:
               Submitted by Secretary Gary Crandall.      

 


